
 

 

 

 

Feedback: Special Bargaining Forum meeting – 18 

February 2022 
 

Canteen operational challenges  

Members will recall that employer tabled this item for consultation in the previous Bargaining Forum 

meeting, which was followed by the PSA engagement with members. The employer intended to close 

canteens in Centurion and Erasmuskloof owing to operational challenges. The employer stated that it is 

no longer sustainable to run the canteens as the cost of employees outstrips operational costs, This was 

exacerbated by the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic, which introduced remote working arrangements. 

Further, the employer stated that the canteens are currently not operational. Subsequently, the employer 

presented options to mitigate the impact of operational requirements, which were rejected by affected 

members who felt that they needed more information. Consultation continued and the employer tabled a 

presentation (attached) on how the matter will be dealt with. Members are advised to contact the 

Provincial Office for clarity. The PSA remains committed to protect the rights and interests of members 

and will ensure that the employer complies with section 189 of the Act in this process, including exploring 

all avenues to avoid retrenchment of employees. 

 

2015-Salaries disparity  

Members are aware that the concluded salary agreement for 2021 included addressing salary disparity 

within three years. The slow implementation led to a challenge where new employees were placed on 

higher salary scales than existing employees, which caused discontent. The PSA raised this matter in the 

previous meeting and the employer conceded that there is indeed salary disparity and committed to 

address those employees who were earning below the salary scales by 25 February 2022. However, at 

the meeting of 18 February 2022, the employer reported that the matter was far more complex and 

requested more time to address the issue. It requested until 25 March 2022 to address the issue. The 

employer further stated that it is avoiding a special run owing to tax implications. The PSA was infuriated 

by the employer’s failure to live up to its commitment, which is not only undermining the spirit of collective 

bargaining but adversely affecting employees who were expecting their payments on 25 February. The 

PSA will pursue this matter to ensure that members are paid as soon as possible.  

 

Members will be informed of developments. 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: STATE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AGENCY (SITA) 

21-02-2022 
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